



CHARTER TOWNSHIP OF HIGHLAND
DOWNTOWN DEVELOPMENT AUTHORITY

Record of the August 9, 2012 Regular Board Meeting

APPROVED

Members Present:  Triscia Pilchowski, Beth Lewis, Gail Perrin, John Hirzel, Matt Barnes, John Dowson, Doug Bourgeois, Roscoe Smith

Absent:  Mike Maher, Dale Feigley

Staff Present:  
Melissa Dashevich, Director


Karen Beardsley, Recording Secretary

Visitors Present:   
Peter Barnes, VCA for HWLBA HeyDays Discussion

Rick Hamill



Brian Howe




Brad Howe




Jeff Heyn

Mr. Smith called the meeting to order at 6:20 PM.

Board Meeting Minutes of July 26, 2012

MS. PILCHOWSKI MOVED TO APPROVE the Board Meeting Minutes of July 26, 2012 as presented.  SUPPORTED BY MR. BARNES and the MOTION CARRIED with a unanimous voice vote (8 yes votes).

Director’s Report

Ms. Dashevich reviewed her Director’s report and a copy is attached to these minutes.  

Treasurer’s Report
Mr. Hirzel stated that there are no new Treasurer’s Reports since it has just been two weeks since our last meeting and it is rather early for July statements.

NEW BUSINESS
None
OLD BUSINESS
1.
Highland HeyDays – Mr. Peter Barnes
Mr. Smith introduced Peter Barnes, owner of Veterinary Care Specialists and a HWLBA Director, to speak to the HDDA about Highland HeyDays.

Mr. Barnes stated that his wife’s fond memories of growing up in Highland Township, as well as the desire to bring back Horsin’ Around in Highland, was his reason for getting involved in bringing back an annual festival to Highland.  HeyDays was begun last year, centered around family activities, and a pet-themed event.  There were just a few that launched it last year, they were new to the arena and they learned a lot of lessons.  While last year’s event budget did not cover (there was a loss of $700), through careful planning and some restructuring, he feels they are about $2,500 ahead this year.    He would like to see a formal HeyDays committee established, meeting in January to kick off, and have regular monthly meetings.  Also, they plan to publish a schedule of events, with announcements for those events.  He is also hoping to triple the volunteer force.  Mr. Hamill agreed, and noted that establishing a manual for events, gathering all information in a central place, would be a great tool to have for the future.

He has been approached by many inquiring about this year’s HeyDays and feels that the name has been established, and with continued support, it will grow larger and improve each year.  He felt that fundraising to get money for an event is backwards.  He spoke of sponsorships for all facets of the festival (beer tent, events, items) which gives business owners an opportunity to take part in the event, as well as providing advertising for them.  

Some new events this year are:   a pickle recipe contest, with pregnant women judging; the Mutt Strut – a pet walk/parade with costumes; a Euchre tournament, which will be a community fundraiser benefitting Milford Baseball; a beer tent, which can be very profitable with Miller Lite supplying the cooling system, Chris Baker possibly supplying volunteers to run it; (unfortunately the party store cannot donate beer anymore-Mr. Howe suggested asking a bar owner-he will check with Weal Inn).  Another way to make things happen without fundraising is by exchanging services; he noted that the second day of the DJ service is an exchange for his membership in the HWLBA, as well as the services of a social media person to promote this event.  Mrs. Pilchowski suggested a video similar to the one that promoted the HDDA Summer Concert Series; it could run on cable.

Mr. Barnes also expressed an interest in bringing in the teenage population, suggesting perhaps video gaming in the school gym.  Also any organization that might be thinking of hosting a fundraiser, such as a garage sale, this could be a perfect time.  Include it as an annual event during HeyDays, and take advantage of the crowds.  He is also pursuing the Senior Center to get some involvement from the senior population, perhaps with a craft show, since John Street is in the center of downtown Highland.

Ms. Chynoweth asked about a running event; Ms. Dashevich said there have already been conversations about it, and the DDA would definitely help promote it and include it on the schedule of events.  Mrs. Pilchowski suggested approaching the owners of For Feet’s Sake in Milford for possibly some type of sponsorship for the run, since they are Highland residents, and could promote their business as well.

Mr. Hirzel stated that he was impressed that the concerns from last year have been addressed, and corrected.  However, he felt the DDA needed to see actual numbers from last year, such as projected revenues, and actual expenses, amounts from sponsorships, etc. to see what our percentage of contribution was and will be for this year.  Seeing all events being planned and budgeted would also help everyone determine additional suggestions.  It was confirmed that we contributed $6,000 last year, and are budgeted to contribute $5,500 this year.  The HWLBA is asking the HDDA to contribute $9,000 this year.   Mr. Hirzel and Mrs. Pilchowski commended Mr. Barnes for taking the reins on Highland HeyDays and all of his efforts toward making it a successful, annual event.

Mr. Barnes stated that because of all the disorganization from last year and the changes that have taken place in the HWLBA, good reliable information is hard to get.  He assured everyone things are being done differently this year, as far as tracking and budgeting, and will try to put together what Mr. Hirzel is looking for by next week.

He concluded by reiterating his commitment to HeyDays; he has even hired on his VCS staff a former employee of the HWLBA, who is familiar with HeyDays, and who will work on HeyDays exclusively.  He gave his contact information (cell phone-248-310-0213; email-peter@vcsmilford.com) and encouraged any suggestions and help, ideas, etc.  Be sure to ‘like’ HeyDays on facebook, and perhaps send an email to your own contacts; Mr. Howe suggested everyone email their homeowners’ associations and ask that they include HeyDays as a promotional broadcast message.

Mr. Smith asked if HeyDays makes a profit, what happens with those funds?   Mr. Barnes suggested giving back based on percentage contributed, but was not sure how it should or could be done.  Mrs. Perrin noted that sometimes the funds are kept in an account to go towards the event the following year.

2.
CART Outside Art Program Update
Ms. Dashevich shared that the artwork is at the printer, and is ready to go.  Chris Kopecki is standing by ready to install.  The sculptor is working on a few last minute insurance details.  We should begin to see the installations very soon.  An ‘art walk’ will be included on the HeyDays schedule.

3.
Sidewalk Engineering Update
Mr. Jeff Huhta contacted Ms. Dashevich and would like to come in and meet with the HDDA before the final design document work begins.  The fieldwork has been completed and a topographic survey was prepared.  Ms. Dashevich will schedule him for our next board meeting.

Mr. Smith asked all board members to submit the Executive Director Performance Evaluations.   He will scan the document and email to the entire board.  Please submit (if not already done) as soon as possible.

COMMITTEE REPORTS

Organization & Promotion – another co-op ad came out today; there will be one more for a total of ten.

The Summer Concert Series is going well; Toppermost netted around 300 people.  There will be one more concert on August 15 – Huron Valley Chorus – with a barbershop quartet opening for them.

MAINSTREET OAKLAND COUNTY

Ms. Dashevich shared that the “Sense of Place” Workshop, for any that want to attend, is on August 15, 2012; please contact her for registration.

The Heritage Conference, to be held in Milford, needs registrations by September 12, 2012.  Mrs. Pilchowski added that it is a very worthwhile and informative event.

Ms. Dashevich will post Main Street Oakland County 2nd Quarter Reports on the website for the community to view, noting new businesses in the area, volunteer hours for the HDDA, etc.  Mr. Smith commended everyone for the impressive amount of time volunteered to the HDDA by all.

On October 3, 2012, the HDDA, in conjunction with MSOC, will host ‘BAT’ (Business Assistance Team) in a Town Hall meeting format.  There have been flyers and postcards prepared for the local businesses, as well as advertising.

COMMENTS

Mrs. Pilchowski commended all who participated in the recent campaign and election process and congratulated those who will be moving on to the November election.

Mr. Bourgeois announced that the Township Fire Department has accepted a $429,000 grant that he and Jan Geisler, Township Employee, wrote for signage as well as other improvements at the fire station.  There is no matching amount involved, and he will work with Mr. Hamill for design ideas that are appropriate and applicable to the HDDA ordinances.
At 7:10 p.m., Mr. Smith adjourned the meeting.

Respectfully submitted,

A. Roscoe Smith

ARS/kb
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